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Press release 

 

New quarterly series – 2015 

 

In keeping with the announcements made on 9 March 2016 relating to the presentation of our plan Strategic 

Ambition 2020, the split by business lines of the financial statements of Crédit Agricole S.A. will be impacted by 

the following items from the 1st quarter 2016: 

1. Reclassification of the stake in the Regional Banks under  IFRS 5 as part of the project to simplify the 

Group’s structure  

2. Transfer of asset servicing activities from the Asset gathering business line to the Large customers 

business line 

3. Transfer of the cost of Switch 2 from the Corporate centre to Insurance   

The 2015 series have been amended accordingly to provide a common reference. 

These changes do not alter the net income of Crédit Agricole S.A. 

The unaudited statements are available in an Excel spreadsheet on the website:  

http://www.credit-agricole.com/en/Investor-and-shareholder/Financial-reporting/Credit-Agricole-S.A.-financial-

results  

 

http://www.credit-agricole.com/en/Investor-and-shareholder/Financial-reporting/Credit-Agricole-S.A.-financial-results
http://www.credit-agricole.com/en/Investor-and-shareholder/Financial-reporting/Credit-Agricole-S.A.-financial-results

